
Harris County Council of Fire Chiefs 

August 1, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 PM by Secretary, Byron Hawkins. 

 

Department Representation: 

Nick Terry   Shiloh 

Skip Wyatt   Ellerslie 

Mitt Smith   West Point 

Andy Kober   Pine Mountain 

Richard McKinney   Antioch 

Bill Czukor   Cataula 

Roger Duke   Hopewell 

Byron Hawkins  Northwest Harris 

 

Guests: 

Becky Langston  H.C. Board of Commissioners 

Mike Cardwell   H.C. 911/EMA 

Monty Davis   H.C. 911/EMA 

Rich Dennard   Cataula 

Jimmy Traywick  Cataula 

Curt Pechloff   Northwest Harris 

 

The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as written. 

 

The Treasurers Report remained at $18,456.30. 

 

The Training Report was presented by Bill Houle.  A total of 14 out of the 16 enrolled passed the 

Basic Volunteer Firefighter Class! 

 

Repeater/Radio Communication:  Nothing to report. 

 

Wheels O Fire:  Scheduled for 9/28/19. 

 

Fire Service Plan:  Nothing to report. 

 

Old Business:  None! 

 

New Business:  None! 

 

Monte Davis asked for responses from each department that would be willing to open their 

stations as a meeting location in the event of an emergency.  All answered in the affirmative. 

 



Mike Cardwell emphasized that Self Dispatching is a No/No.  He also asked for a current roster 

from each.  Finally we must be prepared to stage on calls where an unsafe scene might be in 

progress. 

 

Becky Langston stated there will be an increase in activity within the Grove Project with 53 

single family homes to be started soon. 

 

Bill Czukor reported that all current pump tests are completed and their new engines were in 

the parking lot for viewing by all. 

 

Round Robin: 

Hopewell    Quiet 

Cataula    New trucks in service.  Butt sale November 9th. 

Antioch    Hosting the August 15th South Central Chiefs Meeting.  

Pine Mountain   Andy will be the Chief until April. 

West Point    Had a good meeting with ISO today. 

Ellerslie    Quiet  

Shiloh     Dwayne Elliott is the new Chief 

Northwest Harris   Quiet 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:26 PM allowing attendees to 

view the new Cataula Engines. 

 

Byron Hawkins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


